AMITY TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING 

January 27, 2010; 7:00 P.M.


The Regular Meeting of the Amity Township Planning Commission was held at the Amity Township Municipal Building located at 2004 Weavertown Road, Douglassville, Berks County, and PA.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Joseph Hayik at 7:00 P.M. with a salute to the flag.  The following people were in attendance:

Commission

Joseph Hayik, Chairman

Dwight Buckwalter

George Ferensick

Paul Weller

Staff
Mr. Brian Boland, Kozloff Stoudt, Solicitor

Mr. John Weber, LTL Consultants, Engineer

Mr. Charles Lyon, Amity Township Manager 

Kathie Benson, Planning Secretary

STS/Regent Development, LLC-Bohler Engineering-Commercial Land Development-Bohler Engineering-1188 Ben Franklin Highway


Original Submission 11.11.09; expires 02.17.09

Frank Sager, Esq reported the plan has been submitted with all changes as requested by LTL. Bohler Engineering has submitted revised plans to the Berks County Conservation District and they are awaiting their response. Mr. Boland reported the Securities & Improvement Agreements have been reviewed and ready to be executed, and he is satisfied with the Easements. Mr. Sager said the plan was prepared and changed to be in accordance with the latest review letters of all reviewing bodies. At this time STS is reviewing the Impact Fee of 15 trips per day and would like to address this issue with the Board of Supervisors at their February 3, 2010 meeting. At this time STS is looking into possibly proposing a study of their own to adjust the trips. The current traffic study was based on their Chalfonte location and STS feels the Amity Township location will have different trips. George Ferensick moved, seconded by Paul Weller to recommend the Board of Supervisor’s grant Preliminary/Final approval based on all conditions in LTL’s review letter dated January 22 be complete. Motion carried 4-0.

Dwight Buckwalter - yes

George Ferensick - yes

Joseph Hayik - yes

Paul Weller - yes

Other

All members were advised to get your comments for the Overlay District to the office by February 3, 2010 for review at our meeting February 10, 2010. 

Adjourn

Paul Weller moved, seconded by Dwight Buckwalter to adjourn the meeting at 7:20. 

Respectfully submitted,

Kathie Benson

Planning Secretary
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